## VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW MEETING OF JULY 6, 1964

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was called to order at 7:30 PM by Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

Laurence Knott - Absent Fred Cramer - Present Rauland Fischer - Present Arthur Lindeman - Absent (reported present at 7:55) Elmer Houlberg - Absent Ronald Tessendorf - Present

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

A report was made by Attorney Strass on the circumstances of the old Mark 60 houses. It was reported that the Savings and Loan which was understood to hold the mortgages on these houses had been absorbed by another institution. It was Mr. Strass's opinion that another institution owning these mortgages would eventually lead to action forthcoming on the houses.

Mr. Koesche reported on the results of his study of the culvert situation. He stated that he had prepared an ordinance which he submitted to Mr. Strass. Mr. Strass commented that the ordinance would be drafted for presentation at a future meeting.

The treasurers report was submitted by Mr. Quigley. A request was made by the Board that a copy of the treasurer's report be submitted to the editor of the Legend for publication. A representative of the Legend indicated that this request would be honored. Mr. Tessendorf moved that the treasurer's report be accepted as read and Mr. Lindeman seconded the motion. All were in favor of this motion. Considerable discussion was held concerning the weed situation. This concerned in particular the weeds at the abandoned Mark 60 houses which have now reached substantial height. Reference inquiry was made to what the weed ordinance of Sleepy Hollow was by Mr. Lindeman. Additional inquiries on the weed problem were raised by Mr. Scott. It was stated by the Board continued mowing of the weeds was taking place at all time. Mr. Falese stated that there were three tractors constantly in use in trying to obliterate this problem. Notices of violation were being followed thru on lot owners who are not properly mowing their weeds.

Chief Sabatino reported that a shot gun had been purchased.

A report on the village truck was made by Mr. Fischer and Chief Sabatino. It was indicated that a variety of repairs are necessary on the vehicle to maintain its operating condition. Mr. Fischer requested that Chief Sabatino get an estimate for repairing the vehicle.

Chief Sabatino reported on the quality of the Junior Cadets in Sleepy Hollow. He made a request that funds be provided for the purpose of buying one shirt and one badge for each boy. Altogether there are five cadets currently serving the village. Mr. Cramer moved and Mr. Lindeman seconded that one shirt and one badge be purchased for the use of each Junior Cadet. Such property is to belong to the village of Sleepy Hollow. The motion was unanimously voted upon.

Mayor Falese reported that he knew of a tractor available at a price of \$200.00.

Attorney Strass presented the budget ordinance for examination by the Board. After discussion of what the ordinance was and what it contained Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Cramer seconded that the ordinance be accepted as read. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Holzer inquired from the floor about situations concerning the lake being constructed in Sleepy Hollow. Mayor Falese replied that such work would not resume until the fall on the lake. The reason for this is that priority was being given to mowing of the weeds and road work throughout the village. Problems concerning the lakes was brought up The visual appearance of the lakes brought on by the by Mr. Koesche. continued hot weather created according to Mr. Koesche problems to the lakes. Mr. Koesche presented a submittal of a bid for the treatment twice of all the lakes in Sleepy Hollow. This provides cleaning and skimming of such residue that now appears on the surface of the lakes. The bid on this was in the amount of \$450.00. Mayor Falese asked the opinion of those present from the floor at the meeting. The vote was taken by those from the floor and all were in favor in undertaking such a program for the lakes at a cost of \$450.00. Mr. Cramer then moved and Mr. Fischer then seconded that Mr. Koesche undertake at a cost of \$450.00 to obtain the services of a concern for a proper treatment of the lakes. The vote was unamimous.

Mr. Koesche then asked if stop orders should be placed on the Mark 60 homes. It was decided that as a standard precaution that it would be a good idea.

Continued concern was expressed by Mr. Berounsky as to the eventual answer to the Mark 60 homes. Mr. Berounsky offered to serve in the interest of the village for the purpose of assisting Attorney Strass in seeking a solution to the satisfactory completion of the uncompleted Mark 60 homes.

Mr. Berounsky stated that water pressure to his house was unsatisfactory most of the time.

Activities of the Police Department for the month of June, 1964.

Tickets	4
Station Complaints	12
Prowler Calls	3
Vandalism Reports	- 2
Domestic (Family)	3
Burglary Report - Residence (Daylight) -	2
Inhalator Calls	1
Accidents	2
Juvenile Vilation of Curfew	4
	12
Fire Calls	1
Assists to other Police Departments	5

Mr. Cramer moved and Mr. Fischer seconded that the meeting be adjourned The motion was unamimously carried at 9:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler

Village Clerk